Dear friends and family,

Here is an update to let you know how we have seen God at work over the last few
months.

At the Union Gospel Mission each week we have a bible study that is available
to anyone who wants to come. One person has started coming with his mom. I have
seen them at the UGM ever since I started helping there but they have never come
down to the study. We would often talk during the lunch and one day I asked if he
had a bible. I learned that he has a hard time reading because the letters are so
small. After offering him a large print bible, he was excited to start reading it. As
weeks have gone on his mom has told me how she cannot believe how faithful he is
in reading this Bible. They have started coming to the Bible study and she is amazed
to hear him share about how God loves him and is there for him if he trust’s God and
believes in Him. She later told me how she grew up going to church but has not
continued going since she was a child. Please pray for Patrick and his mom that they
will see the Lord at work in their daily life and seek to follow his leading.

We were serving at the Discipleship International booth at Mission Fest at
the end of January, and talking with many people. In conversation with a girl there
she shared that she “was new to this whole thing” | asked he what she meant by that
and she explained that she was here because she had been helping out at a camp in
the summer and they invited her to share at their booth. I asked her if she was a
Christian and she didn’t know. I asked her if she had a Bible and she said “no, but
that's something I really need to get”. We had Bible at our booth so I asked if she
wanted one of these. She was very excited to be able to receive the Bible. I shared
the gospel with her and my testimony and asked her a few more questions. God is at
work in her life whether she realizes it or not. Please pray for Christine that she
would seek the Lord and come to know him.

We have had another person join
our RRCC Equip to Serve group.
She has taken the first three books
many years ago and wants to finish
what she had started. Her name is
Julia and she is a great addition to

our group.

RRCC ETS Members Reviewing Verses

Some family news, we are expecting our fourth child in the beginning of
August praise God!

Thank you for all your prayer and encouragement. Please continue to pray
for us that we would humbly follow the leading of the Holy Spirit in our daily lives.
Pray for us as we seek to start another discipleship group in Abbotsford. Pray for
those involved in our work with DI. Pray for our family that we would be lead by the
Lord.

God Bless Jason, Stephanie, Madison, Hudson and London



